
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– May 22, 2023 
 

Present:   Margo Connors, Chris Ellms, Richard Bielefield  

                Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Chief Ho-Sing-Loy 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on Monday, May 29th in observance of the Memorial Day Holiday. 

 

CHIEF HO-SING-LOY met with the board on police department business.  The board reviewed 

the residents concerns from last meeting and the Chief will implement some of the suggestions 

and bring out the speed trailer. Chief Ho-Sing-Loy and Jennifer previously attended the cyber 

security training at PRIMEX and the town plan is almost complete.  Corporal Donahue is 

attending training this week on Thursday and Friday. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to acknowledge and accept the funds awarded by the 

InvestNH Housing Opportunity Planning Grants in the amount of $39,439, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board approved the following building requests: 

Willing Workers Grandma’s Attic June 3, 17th 10:00am – 3:00 pm 

Willing Workers Meetinghouse December 8 & 9 

Beaulieu Family Meetinghouse September 8 

Harman’s Cheese – Crapo Lawn 5/26-29 6/2-4, 6/9-11 

 

The board approved the Pot Luck Supper for the July 4th holiday party. 

 

Jim Keefe advised Jennifer that he has found carpenter ants at the Meetinghouse and will have 

the building sprayed. 

 

The board heard from Eric Duggs, USDA-NRCS regarding the erosion problem at the DeMayo 

residence on Easton Road.  Jennifer will confirm a date with all parties in June. 

 

The town received a refund of $4,629.30 from the solar installation that will go to the general 

fund.  This is the amount from when the solar started in December of 2021. 

 

The new Eversource Community Relations contact is Matthew Koehler. 

 

MARGO CONNORS gave an update on Tri Town Transfer Station.  The new hauling situation 

has gone well with good communications with Normandeau Trucking.  Needed to repair a door 

on one of the containers for $750.00.  The plastic recycling will be changing as only 1& 2 can 

now be recycled.  The boiler at the transfer station is dead, so no heat in the office.  Tim still 

needs a new computer and a better credit card system in place.  The rodent problem has been 

successfully taken care of. 

 



MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of May 15, 2023, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular 

scheduled meeting is Monday June 5, 2023, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


